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Town of Maynard 

Incorporated: April 19, 1871  

Government: Open Town Meeting 

Five-member Board of Selectmen with Town Administrator 

Annual Town Meeting: Third Monday in May 

Annual Town Election: First Tuesday in May 

Town Census: (July 1, 2018) 10,545 

Area: 5.24 Square Miles 

Town Roads: 83 Lane Miles 

Fiscal 2018 Tax Rate: Residential: $22.64 

 Commercial: $31.10 

Tax Levy: $30,376,658 

 

 

Congressional District: Third 

Senatorial District: Middlesex & Worcester 

Representative District: Third Middlesex 

Town Hall Hours: M, W, TH: 8am ï 4pm 

 T: 8am ï 7pm 

 FRI: 8am ï Noon 

Schools: 

Green Meadow Elementary School: K-3 

Fowler School: 4-8 

Maynard High School: 9-12 

Town Website: www.townofmaynard-ma.gov 
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General Information 

Emergency Numbers 

Ambulance ¿ Fire ¿ Police 911 

Emerson Hospital 978-369-1400 

Poison Control Center 800-222-1222 

Water Main Breaks  978-897-1317 

Water Main after Hours MPD 978-897-1011 

Eversource 

Electric or Gas 800-592-2000 

Animal Control  

Call Police Dept. 978-897-1011 

Assessors 

Office 978-897-1304 

Birth Certificates  

Town Clerkôs Office 978-897-1300 

Board of Health 978-897-1302 

Tues 5pm-7pm, Fri 8am-noon 

Board of Selectmen  978-897-1301 

Bus Service 

Peter Pan (Framingham) 800-343-9999 

Greyhound (Framingham) 800-231-2222 

Logan Express (Framingham) 508-872-8521 

Dee Bus Service (Schools) 978-486-9530 

Cable TV 

Comcast 800-934-6489 

Verizon 800-922-0204 

Cemeteries 

Glenwood Cemetery (DPW) 978-897-1317 

Civil Defense 

Emergency Information Line  978-897-1332 

Emergency Management Agency 978-897-1350 

Conservation Commission  978-897-1360 

Council on Aging 

Office (Maynard Golf Course) 978-897-1009 

Van Service Dispatch 978-844-6809 

(CrossTown Connect ï Mon-Fri 7:30am-3pm) 

Commuter Shuttle Passes Online  

https://epay.cityhallsystems.com/selection 

Death Certificates 

Town Clerkôs Office  978-897-1300 

Dog Licenses 

Town Clerkôs Office 978-897-1300 

Elections 

Town Clerkôs Office  978-897-1300 

Town Meeting  Third Monday of May 

Town Elections First Tuesday of May 

Fire Department 

Fire Emergencies 911 

All Other Business 978-897-1014 

Radio Frequency 470.900 

Firearm Identification Cards 

Appts - Police Dept.  978-897-1011 

Highway Department 

DPW  978-897-1317 

Historical Commission  
histcom@townofmaynard.net 

Housing Authority  

(Powdermill Circle & Concord Street Circle) 

13 Powdermill Circle 978-897-8738 

Insurance Coordinator (Town Employees) 

Gloria Congram 978-897-1307 

Tuesdays 12pm-6pm 

Inspectional Services 978-897-1302 

Library  (Call for summer hrs) 978-897-1010 

M, F, Sat 10 am to 5 pm 

T, Th.  2 pm to 9 pm 

W 10 am to 6 pm 

Marriage Licenses 

Town Clerkôs Office 978-897-1300 

Notary Publics 

Town Clerkôs Office 978-897-1300 

Selectmenôs Office 978-897-1301 

Newspapers 

Maynard Beacon-Villager 978-371-5759 

MetroWest Daily News  508-626-4412 

Action Unlimited 978-371-2442 

Percolation Tests 

Board of Health Office 978-897-1302 
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Places of Worship 

St. Bridgetôs Catholic Church 

Percival Street 978-897-2171 

Holy Annunciation Orthodox Church 

Prospect Street  978-897-7695 

St. Stephenôs Knanaya Church 

Main Street 978-897-9285 

Mission Evangelical Congregational Church 

Walnut Street 978-897-4682 

St. Maryôs Indian Orthodox Church 

Great Road 508-251-1183 

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Great Road (Sudbury Line) 978-443-8350 

Planning Board 

Office 978-897-1302 

Police Department 

Emergency 911 

Dispatch/Business Line 978-897-1011 

Radio Frequency 155.01 

Post Office 

143 Main Street 978-897-1963 

Pre-Schools 

Green Meadow School 978-897-2138 

5 Tiger Drive 

Community School 978-897-9708 

80 Main Street 

Knowledge Beginnings 978-461-6044 

Mill&Main, Bldg 4, Suite 100 

Property Valuations 

Assessorsô Office 978-897-1304 

Recreation Commission 

Boys & Girls Club Office 978-461-2871 

Retirement Board 

Executive Director 978-897-1320 

Schools 

Grades K ï 3: Green Meadow School 

5 Tiger Drive 978-897-8246 

Grades 4 ï 8: Fowler School 

3 Tiger Drive 978-897-6700 

Grades 9 ï 12: Maynard High School 

1 Tiger Drive 978-897-8891 

Administration Office 

3R Tiger Drive 978-897-2222 

 

Septic Systems 

Board of Health Office 978-897-1302 

Snow Plowing 

Highway Department 978-897-1317 

Soil Testing 

Board of Health Office 978-897-1302 

Tax Bills 

Billing information 978-897-1304 

Town Accountant/Finance Director 

Office 978-897-1306 

Town Administrator /ATA  

Office 978-897-1375 

Town Clerk 

Office 978-897-1300 

Town Treasurer/Collector 

Office 978-897-1305 

Transportation ï Trains 

MBTA (Acton/Fitchburg Line)  800-392-6100 

Trash/Recycling Collection 

Trash Info (DPW)  978-897-1317 

Concerns or Issues with Pick-up: 

E.L. Harvey 800-321-3002 

Tree Warden 

Aaron Miklosko 978-897-1317 

Veteranôs Services 

Wayne Stanley 978-897-0561 

(Tuesdays 5pm-7pm) 

Voter Information and  Registration 

Town Clerkôs Office 978-897-1300 

Water Department 

Water & bill -related questions 978-897-1317 

WAVM (local access TV/Radio) 

Mark Minasian (high school) 978-897-5213 

Website  
www.townofmaynard-ma.gov 

Zip Code 01754 

Zoning Board of Appeals 

Office 978-897-1301 
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 General Government

BOARD OF SELECTMEN  

 

Board Members 

Chris DiSilva Chairman 

Armand Diarbekirian  Member 

Terrence Donovan Member (term expired 06/30/2018) 

David Gavin Member 

Melissa Levine-Piro Clerk 

Justine St. John Member 

Cheryl Steele Member (term expired 06/30/2018)  

 
The Maynard Board of Selectmen respectfully submits its annual report for the 2018 calendar year.  The 

serving selectmen are listed above, as are the two selectmen that served out the terms in 2018 and did not 

seek re-election.  Both Terrence Donovan and Cheryl Steele made substantial contributions to the town of 

Maynard during their time on the board and should be thanked for their efforts. 

This past year Maynard experienced some changes in key positions within our town government.   In 

early February Kevin Sweet resigned as Town Administrator to take a similar position with another 

community closer to his hometown.  Assistant T.A. Andrew Scribner MacLean stepped in as interim 

Town Administrator and held that position until the T.A. position was permanently filled in late July.  

The town owes a significant debt of gratitude to Andrew for his efforts in bridging the gap between Kevin 

Sweet and the new T.A.   In November Andrew also left Maynard to accept the position of Town 

Administrator in the town of Pepperell.  

The Board of Selectmen welcomed new Town Administrator Greg Johnson to Maynard in late July / early 

August.  Greg is an Acton resident, and brings with him both a military background and municipal 

experience gained while working in the financial department in the town of Westford.  We think the town 

will benefit greatly from Gregôs experience, as well as from many other skills he has gained through 

constant participation in educational offerings made by a multitude of state and municipal government 

organizations. 

Once again in 2018 Maynardôs Police and Fire departments provided exceptional levels of public safety 

town wide.  Whenever called on both departments responded quickly and professionally, and Maynard 

remains one of the safest communities in the commonwealth. 

With an eye to the future, the town is continuing to work towards the goal of building a new fire station to 

replace our current facility which by all accounts is no longer appropriate to meet the needs and 

requirements of a modern firefighting operation.  As of this writing, we have secured a piece of property 

on Sudbury Street for the new facility.  Planning, design, site preparation, and permitting are all well 

under way.   There is no timetable for building of the station, but the longer we delay, the more expensive 

the project will become. 

The board also continues to work with both the School Committee and the town Finance committee 

together on the joint budget committee.   The Joint budget committee is focused on both long and short 

term financial goals and planning. 

Maynard like many other communities continues to struggle with an aging infrastructure.  Most 

specifically, our water and sewer systems continue to suffer leaks, breaks, and other such issues as is to be 

expected with an aging system.  Our DPW (Water & Sewer Departments) is constantly working to 
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provide quality service on a day to day basis as well as working to repair and maintain our systems faults 

as they appear, and with preventative measures whenever possible. 

Water quality and availability also continue to be of the utmost concern.  Our town engineer and water 

consultants continue to work to identify new water sources, as well as to revisit the potential return to 

Whiteôs Pond as a water source moving forward. 

Streets and sidewalks continue to be repaired based on a needs analysis completed by an outside vendor.  

The plan is on file in town hall and is a comprehensive plan for all of our Roadways and sidewalks.  The 

plan prioritizes repairs based on a professional assessment of each and every roadway. 

At present development in Maynard is progressing on several fronts.  The 129 Parker Street development 

continues to make great progress.  At present the residential portion of the project is well under way, and 

the retail portion of the project is expected to begin in earnest in the spring / summer of 2019.  Also, there 

are several projects currently before the planning board encompassing several areas of the downtown 

district.  There are also ongoing discussions in regards to a potential residential development on 

Powdermill Road that would include units in both Acton and Maynard. 

In recreational newsé. In early August the Assabet River Rail Trail held a grand opening at the Acton 

Trailhead.   State officials, and local delegations cut the ribbon on this long awaited multi use public 

pathway. 

Heading out of 2018, and into 2019 Iôd suggest as board members we are all excited about the 

opportunities and challenges ahead.   The current growth and reinvestment taking place in Maynard will 

significantly increase our tax revenue, and the overall size of our community.  With each new opportunity 

we will work to ensure that every project or proposal is consistent with our communityôs goals and 

expectations.   

Continuing into 2019 our community remains one of the few truly walkable downtowns in the area.  Our 

commitment as a community to embrace and support the arts continues to pay dividends for both the 

community and our artists.  We are now home to several artists with both national and global exhibits, 

and to see Maynard, MA USA attached to their works should inspire us to continue to support the arts 

community.   Support our downtown whenever you can.  There are businessô both new and old waiting to 

welcome you and serve your wants and needs.  Large scale developments are a good thing, but the heart 

of Maynard is, and will always be our downtown community and its availability to all of our residents and 

guests. 

We look forward to a prosperous and successful 2019, and thank you all for the pleasure of serving as you 

Board of Selectmen. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chris DiSilva 

Chairman 
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TOWN ADMINISTRATOR  
 

Since accepting the role in July 2018, it is my great pleasure to serve as you as Town Administrator. 

My professional roots from military service and in positions at the state and other localities have 

prepared me well for the opportunities and challenges presented to my office, and I am genuinely 

excited every day to work for the families, neighbors, and businesses of Maynard to help realize the 

aspirations of this community. 

To summarize my duties as the townôs Chief Administrative Officer, I am responsible for the daily 

conduct of all municipal business, but not school administration. I take my direction and implement 

the policies provided by the Board of Selectmen. My staff and I work with and advise town officials 

that are appointed to town boards, committees and advisory groups. Personally, I see Town Hallôs 

objective to be in service to the ñcustomersò within the community, be they individual taxpayers, 

businesses and homeowners, visitors or just folks passing through.  

The Town Administrator often functions as a ñconnectorò within the community, and as such, a 

significant amount of my focus in the first period of my tenure was to meet the many stakeholders of 

the community. I collaborate with town boards and committees, non-profit organizations, and private 

enterprises to work towards achievement of the townôs goals and vision. As such, I am excited to 

support the development of the townôs Master Plan, and look forward to its release in the coming 

year. My work in the community also guides my approach to developing my budget 

recommendations for the Board of Selectmen, and I strive to capture the priorities of residents and to 

provide resources that accomplish most good in service to the invested taxpayers of Maynard. 

Highlights from the 2018 calendar year that the Town Administratorôs Office supported include: 

�x Ribbon-cutting of the Assabet River Rail Trail (ARRT) in August that runs from the South 

Acton Commuter Station to the Stowe town-line at the Assabet River National Wildlife 

Refuge. 

�x Introduction of rental bike platform ñZagsterò station at the main entrance to Mill & Main on 
Main Street across from the post office. 

�x ñMaynard as a Canvasò Mural Contest hosted by the Maynard Cultural Council and the 
Assabet Village Cultural District for the former Murphy Snyder building on Route 27. 

�x Facilitating consideration of the Powder Mill Place project proposal by the community. 

�x Hosting ñTown hall Jack-o-Lantern 

Nightsò on the front yard of Town 

Hall. 

�x Acquired the land at 30 Sudbury Street 

for the planned Fire Station, as 

appropriated at past Town Meeting. 

�x Town employees organized a toy or 

monetary donation in support of the 

WAVM Beacon Santa program. 

�x Thank you to the public and town staff 

that supported the winterôs movie 

production downtown. 


